UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 1 HALFWAY, OREGON

DENNIS W. PATCH, PRINCIPAL

April 25, 1938

Dr. "Fhog" C. Allen University of Kansas Laurence, Kansas

Dear "Fhog":

Thank you for your informative letter of April 19th.

I think your rate of \$15.00 for the entire session is a real bargain.

As to my preference to a date for the session, I probably will leave here June 15th and must be back here by August 20th in order to start football. Any date within that period would suit me fine. If it should come earlier of later I can alter my plans.

Thank you for your cooperation and interest. I shall look forward to hearing from you again.

Sincerely yours,

Carl Rhoda